
 

 

Date: September 28, 2023 

 
 

Dear Parents,   

 
We hope this message finds you well. 
 
Our students have completed their external benchmark assessments, CAT4 and NGRT which 
provide us with insights into the academic progress and capabilities of our students. Moving 
forward, we will continue to employ various assessment strategies to monitor our students’ 
progress, provide timely support and ensure that their learning aligns with curriculum 
standards. 
 
Tardiness (Attendance Policy) 
 
As we step into October, we would like to address some important matters regarding 
attendance and punctuality at school. After conducting an analysis of this month’s attendance, 
we have noticed a concerning trend among some of our Own Transport (OT) students arriving 
late for school. It has come to our attention that a significant number of students are not 
adhering to the school timings.  
 
In order to ensure a smooth and punctual start to each school day, it is imperative that 
all students are present in school by 7.30 a.m. Starting from October, we will enforce 
our tardiness policy strictly.  
 
Your cooperation in this matter is highly appreciated as it will contribute greatly to the efficient 
functioning of our school. We request your support in instilling a sense of responsibility and 
punctuality in your child’s daily routine. 
 
We would also want to emphasise the importance of wearing ID cards for all students at AUS. 
If any student has misplaced or lost their ID cards, we request you to contact the respective 
homeroom teachers/learning managers without any delay. ID cards maintain the security and 
safety of our campus, and we request your support in reinforcing this message with your 
child/ren. 
 
Reminder: School Holiday- Mawlid Al-Nabawi 
 
Please be reminded that Friday, 29th September, will be a holiday to mark the birthday of the 
Prophet Muhammad (Peace be upon him). The school will resume on Monday, 2nd October. 
Activities Next Week 
 



 

 

 
 

We would like to thank your active involvement in the recent parent-teacher meetings. We 
appreciate your commitment and look forward to your continued presence in all our upcoming 
calendared events. 

 

Have a restful weekend! 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 

 

Susan Rubin Varghese 

Deputy Principal 

 


